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Nov. 1 Meet Is 
At Leisure World 

by Ken Combs 
Superintendent, Leisure Worid 

Scene of our November 1 meeting, 
Leisure World Golf Course was designed 
by Desmond Muirhead and Associates 
of California in 1965 for a senior mem-
bership. In anticipation of an expanding 
community, three new holes were con-
structed in 1975 by Russell Roberts. 
The 5,504-yard course once character-
ized by narrow fairways bordered by 
woods is presently undergoing a change 
from woods to high rises. Construction 
the first of four 250-unit high rise con-
dominiums inside of the golf course 
began in March of 1983 with comple-
tion anticipated in 1987. 

Infringement onto the golf course 
from new development has necessitated 
changing from a maintenance mode to a 
redesign and construction mode. Pres-
ently, five holes have been affected and 
three more are planned to have utilities, 
access roads, etc., running through them 
in the near future. 

The elevated, rolling greens are Penn-
cross bentgrass and average 7,500 square 
feet in size. They receive SVi lbs. of 
nitrogen per 1,000 square feet per year. 
Mowing height is 3/16th of an inch, five 
times a week depending on tournament 
play and cups are changed on a daily 
basis, to counter the problem of spike 
marks from golfer's shoes. 

Tees are Penncross bentgrass with 
average size of 4,000 square feet. They 
receive AVi to 5 lbs. of nitrogen per 
1,000 square feet per year, are mowed 
to a height of 7/16th of an inch twice a 
week, and have tee markers moved on a 
daily basis. 

The original 18 fairways were sodded 
to bluegrass. In 1977, poa annua inva-
sion of fairways dictated we start a 
perennial ryegrass program. Fairways 
cover 25 acres and are mowed three 
times a week, during the spring at % " , 
during the summer at 11/8", and during 
the fall at % " . 

Glover Trophy winner Paul O'Leary 

NEED A MASTER PLAN? 
A brochure on doing a golf 

course master plan that is valuable 
for those planning a new course or 
remodeling an old one can be ob-
tained from the American Society 
of Golf Course Architects at 221 
N. LaSalle St., Chicago, IL 60601. 

In 1982 we completed conversion of 
a Toro hydraulic irrigation system to a 
Toro electric system on greens, tees, and 
fairways. Due to the contours of our 
putting greens, we spend approximately 
1,100 manhours a year in hand watering 
isolated dry spots. 

Over the next 5 years we anticipate 
the number of rounds doubling. A 5-
year program has been developed that 
will handle the increased amount of 
play in the future. 

Directions to Leisure World are as 
follows: Washington Beltway (495) to 
Georgia Avenue North. Go approxi-
mately 9 miles on Georgia Avenue. Turn 
right into Leisure World at first traffic 
light past Bel Pre Road. 

Program for the November 1 meeting 
is: Golf - anytime after 12:00 p.m. 
(carts are $20 for two); Dinner/Buff et-
6:30 p.m. ($11^ - ^ 

Paul O'Leary Wins 
1983 MAACCS 
Championship 

The Bill Glover trophy belongs to 
Paul O'Leary as a result of the Eagle-
nest superintendent's 78 at Ocean City 
Golf and Yacht Club on October 11 in 
the Mid-Atlantic's annual championship 
tournament; he matched out Bill Shirk, 
who also had a 78, and had a 2-stroke 
margin over Joel Ratliff, who took third 
gross. The low gross merchandise prize 
went to Scott Wagner with a fine 75, 
since as neither a Class A or B member 
he could not qualify for the trophy 
competition. 

Low net winner and holder of the 
Reuben Hines trophy was Bill Neus with 
86-27 for a 59. Mike McKenzie was sec-
ond with 96-33-63, Grant Pensinger 
with 84-17—67 matched out Stanley 
Lawson (83-16-67) for third. Tom List 
took fifth with an 85-16-69 that 
matched out Ron Hall's 80-11-69, and 
Dave Fairbanks was seventh with 
99-29-70. 

In the commercial and guest division, 
Bill Morton's 88 took low gross, with 
Mike Nails the runner-up, and Brian 
Finger with a net 59 led Doug Reynolds 
by a large margin. Four closest to the 
pin prizes were given; Stan Lawson was 
17' at No. 2 on the white course and 
Dave Fairbank was 9' at No. 8; Mike 
Nails was 45" at No. 2 on the blue 
course and Doug Renolds was 16'8" on 
No. 8, blue course. Ken Braun hit the 
long drive of the day. 

598-5900 (Mrs. Howard) or 598-4278 
(Maintenance Shop). 

Because of the change of date from 
Nov. 8 to Nov. 1 and the resulting need 
for expedited mailing of this newsletter, 
postcards are not included. Please make 
reservations by phone as soon as pos-
sible. 

Program for the meeting is a panel 
_ discussion of summer stress, 1983. 
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Some Things Don't Seem to Change, Do They? 
Are Mid-Atlantic Association meetings really so different from those of 50 years 

ago? Thanks to a diary kept by Ed Worthington, now of Saranac Lake, N.Y., it 
would seem that some things haven't changed all that much over the years. His diary 
entry for August 14, 1933, consisted of notes made at a Middle Atlantic Association 
of Greeriskeepers meeting held at Columbia Country Club. 

This was the meeting summary, for example: "Discussion on condition of the 
greens at the various clubs and what they are doing to prevent scalding, controlling 
brown patch, fertilizing/etc. Played golf in the afternoon, dinner and discussion in 
the evening." 

The list of members present included Reg Giddings of Gibson Island and An-
napolis Roads, the president; Dick Scott, the secretary, of Rolling Road, Tom Fisher 
of Burning Tree, the treasurer; Dr. Doll of the U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Greens Section; Russell Coltrider of Suburban Club; Dick Watson of Congressional 
and Chevy Chase; Reuben Hines of Manor; Mr. Chamberlain of Kenwood; O.B. Fitz 
of Columbia; Bob Scott of Five Farms, Baltimore Country Club and Hillendale; and 
Nat Mather of the new Maryland Country Club. The Naval Academy and Belle Haven 
were listed, followed by question marks; did someone not show up? Or was the 
diarist uncertain of who their greenskeepers were? 

names on that list are still familiar to members who have sperfra few^ears in this 
business themselves. Our own collection of meeting minutes goes back to 1928, and 
these names crop up in them, of course; Reuben Hines, for example, moved on to 
Georgetown Prep, went into golf course construction, and raised turf grasses. He re-
built No. 12 green and some tees at Washington Golf and Country Club in Arlington 
in the 1950's. His son is now a superintendent in Florida, carrying on the family 
name in the profession. 

Both Dick and Bob Scott came from a golfing family that included another 
brother who became a golf pro in Baltimore. Bob's son, Bob Jr., later became super-
intendent at Hillendale and is now the starter at a Baltimore municipal course. O. B. 
Fitz originally worked at the Arlington turf farm that was located where they built 
the Pentagon, at which point the farm moved to Beltsville; he worked many years at 
Columbia. Dick Watson, a charter member of the association, has been retired from 
Chevy Chase Club for more than 20 years but still lives in this area; he held jobs at 
several local clubs concurrently because of his broadly based knowledge and served as 
a consultant to other clubs. 

Considerations on Thatch and Watering 
by Don Taylor\ Assistant Professor, 

Department of Soil Service, University of Minnesota 
The development of thatch is a normal consequence in intensively cultured turf-

grass. Due to the nature of golf green culture, thatch development can be particularly 
rapid. Superintendentsbave devised several methods of-cootrolling excessive tbatch 
accumulations such as frequent, light vertical mowing; aerification; top dressing; light 
vertical mowing; aerification; top dressing; light applications of lime; and reduced 
nitrogen application. Despite control efforts, seldom, if ever, is there a green with 
no thatch, nor, in our opinion, would that be a desirable situation. A small amount 
of thatch protects the soil surface and provides resiliency and increased tolerance for 
the turf. Realizing that we will normally be working with some thatch on the greens, 
whether excessive or not, it is important to know some of the effects thatch may 
have on the water relations of a golf green. 

Studies have shown that thatch contains very large pores as compared to soil, even 
after compaction. Due to these large pores, the water-holding capacity of thatch is 
low. This can cause problems in cases where the majority of the root system is in the 
thatch layer and the grass plants are not able to extract significant amounts of water 
from the soil below the thatch. In such cases, irrigation must be inordinately fre-
quent. Reduction of thatch or improvement of soil to encourage root development 
below the thatch layer is extremely important in order to sustain growth between 
irrigations. If, on the other hand, roots are down into the soil in sufficient quantity 
to extract water there, the lack of water-holding capacity in the thatch should not 
present a critical problem. The amount of water available to plants would then be de-
termined by the water-holding capacity of the soil and the depth of the roots into 
the soil. 

(Continued on page 3) 

Published by this Association to aid the 
advancement o f the Golf Course Super-
intendent through education and merit. 

Claud Corrigan, Editor 
Joe Gambatese, Photographer 

1983 Officers and Directors 
President Ken Braun 
Vice President Mike Larsen 
Secretary PaulO'Leary 
Treasurer Gerald Gerard 
President-Emeritus Ben Stagg 
Educational Chairman . . . . Lee Dieter 
Membership Chairman Robert Lambert 
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Editorial & Publicity . . . Wayne Evans 
G CS A A Chapter Relations. Bill Emerson 

President's Message 
Please note the change in the date of 

the November meeting—we'll be getting 
together a week earlier than we thought. 
The hightlight of our October meeting 
at Ocean City Golf 
and Yacht Club was 
our annual memorial 
tournament, and I 
would like to thank 
G.L. Cornell for do-
nating the Bill Glover 
Trophy and Bert 
Yingling for the Reu-
ben Hines Trophy, • * 
in addition to exlending our apprecia-
tion to George Murphy, our host. 

With cool nights and some precipi-
tation at last, we should be able to sleep 
a little bit better. During the past year, 
your Board of Directors has accom-
plished a majority of the items it set out 
to do. We are all aware that it takes a lot 
of hard work and time to be a good 
Board member, so let's take this into 
consideration when we vote in the up-
coming election in December. The Asso-
ciation can only be as good as the pro-
fessionals who represent it. During the 
past year, many questions have come 
before the Board, and we have tried to 
come up with the right answers, ones 
that the majority feels are right for the 
Association. 

Looking forward to seeing everybody 
at the next meeting, 

Ken Braun, President 



Further Developments 
In Daconil Lawsuit 

The country club that is charged 
along with Diamond Shamrock Corpora-
tion with responsibility for the death 
last year of a young Navy officer who 
played golf the morning the greens were 
sprayed with Daconil fugicide has told 
the court that the death was a result of 
an unforeseeable allergic reaction to the 
chemical. At the same time, the club has 
filed a cross-claim that in the event of a 
judgment against it, Diamond Shamrock 
should be required to pay the award, 
since such a judgment would be the re-
sult of the corporation's negligence 
and/or carelessness in failing to provide 
the proper instructions and warnings 
concerning the use of the product it had 
manufactured and supplied. Daconil has 
been made and widely used for more 
than 15 years, and the EPA has indi-
cated it was unaware of any serious 
problems resulting from its use. Its 
label on the chemical's containers warns 
it should be kept away from eyes, skin, 
and clothing and not inhaled or ingested. 

DIRECTORS MEET NOV. 1 
As a result of the change in No-

vember meeting date, the Nov. 3 
meeting of the Board of Directors 
will be held on Nov. 1 at Leisure 
World, an hour before the evening 
program starts. 

Musser Tournament 
Won by BVCC Team 

A Bonnie View Country Club team 
of Lance Poe, Jeff Staton, Mark Ber-
toldi, and Ken Braun fired a 5 under par 
best-ball of 67 on October 14 at Wood-
mont Country Club to win low gross 
honors in the annual Musser Tourna-
ment. Low net went to the Hunt Valley 
team of Bob Orazi, John Haines, Bruck 
Baker, and John Banks with a two best-
ball total of 128, one stroke in front of 
the Baltimore Country Club team of 
Dean Graves, Terry Haviland, Steve 
Potter, and Rick Baeth. Third net was 
won by the Twin Shields foursome of 
Tim Rooney, Bill Mathews, John 
Shields, and Jeff Shields. Long drive 
winner was John Dobson of Woodmont, 
while Dean Graves took closest to the 
pin. 

Schilling Named 
New GCSAA 
Executive Director 

John M. Schilling, Associate Execu-
tive Director of the GCSAA, was ap-
pointed as the association's new Execu-
tive Director effective September 7, 
succeeding Jim McLoughlin, who had 
resigned earlier in the year. In making 
the announcement, President Bob Oster-
man noted that since joining GCSAA in 
1978 Schilling had been involved in al-
most every aspect of the association's 
affairs, including serving as Director of 
Communications and editor of Golf 
Course Management, manager of infor-
mational services, Director of Marketing 
and Sales, and Director of Conference 
and Show. 

Schilling is a graduate in journalism 
from the University of Kansas and has 
completed his course work for an M.A. 
degree in business administration at 
Kansas. He and his wife, Pamela, live in 
Topeka with their sons, John and James. 

THATCH AND WATER ING (Continued from page 2) 
The effect of thatch on water infiltration may be different than its effect on 

water-holding capacity. In the past it has generally been felt that thatch reduces the 
amount of water getting into the soil. Studies done at several Minnesota golf courses 
as well as laboratory studies at the University of Minnesota suggest two important 
aspects concerning thatch and water infiltration rate: 1) for a short period of time, 
dry thatch can reduce severely the rate of water infiltration, and 2) once the thatch 
is wet with water flowing through it, the thatch will not reduce the rate of water 
infiltration. In laboratory profiles of sand without thatch and with a thatch layer at 
the surface that had been allowed to dry, initial water infiltration rate was much dif-
ferent for the thatch-covered profiles and the profiles without thatch. After a short 
period of time during which the water was constantly kept ponded on the surface of 
the profile, the infiltration rates changes until there was no difference between the 
thatch-covered profiles and those without thatch. The period of time during which 
thatch restricted water infiltration was always less than 10 minutes. It appeared that 
this reduction was due to the hydrophobic quality of the thatch. 

Infiltration rates, after establishing a constant rate, were measured at six golf 
greens, one athletic field, and two turfgrass roof gardens with the surface thatch layer 
present. The surface thatch was then removed and the infiltration rate measured 
again. Removal of thatch did not significantly increase the steady-state infiltration 
rate at any of the sites. Evidence indicates that thatch, even thin layers of thatch, can 
have significant effects on the water relations of greens, particularly if the thatch 
dries out. Though the thatch-water relations are complex and much remains to be 
learned, the following suggestions seem appropriate: 

1) From the aspect of water relations, thatch is excessive whenever the majority 
of the plant roots are now growing through the thatch and down into the soil to an 
acceptance depth. 

2) A syringe irrigation cycle to wet the thatch prior to an expected thunderstorm 
or irrigation when the thatch is excessively dry will probably increase the amount of 
water that gets into the soil. 

3) It is important to set the irrigation schedule to apply water long enough to wet 
the thatch. Once the thatch is thoroughly wet, it will not restirct the rate water 
enters the soil. 

4) If the rate of water infiltration is excessively low even after the thatch is wet, 
alleviating solid compaction by aeration will probably improve water relations more 
than thatch reduction. 

Reprinted from The Gateway Green, Mississippi Valley GCSA Newsletter 

John M. Schilling 

SCHEDULE OF 1983 MEETINGS 

November 1 — Leisure World 
December 13 — Belle Haven Country 

Club 



Mid-Atlantic Newsletter Supporters 
Adams Equipment, Inc. 
Distributor of Turf Equipment and Golf 
Course Supplies 
Robert Adams, Mel Wheeler, Ed Cope, Ed 
Burgess 
Silver Spring 301-585-1322 
Baltimore 301-668-0500 

Conaway, Inc. 
Ransome Bobcat and McCullogh Chainsaws 
Dick Jones, Jim Duval 
Laurel, Md. 953-9221 

Cornell Chemical & Equipment Co., Inc. 
Pesticides: (Fungicides, Herbicides, Insecti-
cides, etc.) Chemicals: (Dyes, Paints, Plas-
tics, etc). Application Equipment: (Sprayers, 
Spreaders, Parts, etc.) 
Don Klein (301 ) 636-2400 
Cliff Case (Home: 301-271-4292) 

G. L. Cornell Co. 
Jacobsen Turf Equipment 
Cushman Turf Trucksters 
FMC/Bean Sprayers 
National Triplex Mowers 
Giant-Vac Blowers & Vacuums 
Harley-Davidson Golf Cars 
Club Car and 

Columbia Golf Car 
(301) 948-2000 

Tom Harris 
Russ Bull 

Terry Hill 
Ken Baker 
Bill Brown 

Larry Cornell 

Doug Ballenger 
Randy Reed 

Druid Hill Park Seed Co. 
New Varieties Turf Seed, Coated Seeds, Rye-
grasses, Bluegrasses, Tall Fescues, Hard Fes-
cues and Red Fescues 

Joe Gatzdanner, Nancy Gross 301-685-6900 

Egypt Farms, Inc. 
Golf Green Topdressing, Trap Sand, IBDU & 
Par-Ex Fertilizers 
John Strickland Carroll Davis 
(301) 335-3700 

Lea's Green Meadows, Inc. 
Lebanon Fertilizers, Chemicals, Grass Seed & 
Supplies 
Herb Lea; John Lea; Harry Fridley 
(202) 488-1818 

Lebanon Chemical Corp. 
Quality Professional Fertilizers (Country Club 
and Greenskeeper) 
Turf Chemicals and Herbicides 
Junior Ruckman 703-869-2628 

Lofts/Maryland 
Grass Seed, Chemicals, Fertilizer 
Vanessa Jensen; Joe Yudin; Strick Newsom 
(301) 322-8111 Wash. Area Riley Barber 
(301) 323-4444 Bait. Area 

Lyons & Lyons Sales Co., Inc. 
Turf Maintenance Equipment 
Hustler and Hahn E>'istribut*K>s (301) 665-6500 
Jim Lyons (301)592-6500 

Moore Golf, Inc. 
Construction and irrigation of golf courses, 
parks and recreation areas 
David Canavan, president (703) 825-9211 

Par Ex Professional Products 
Slow Release Fertilizer with IBDU, IBDU/SCU 
R.A. "Dick" Doyle (301) 357-8056 
Egypt Farms, Inc. (301) 335-3700 

Pro-Lawn Products, Inc. 
Technical and Planning Services, Professional 
Turf Fertilizers, Pesticides, Turf Seeds, Soil 
Amendments. 
Thomas L. Malehorn (301) 876-7474 

Scarlett Company 
Turfgrass Seeds, Fertilizers, Sprayers, Spread-
ers, Turf Marking Paints & Other Golf Course 
Products 
Mike Hanna (301 ) 752-3415 Bob Terry 

Scott's Proturf Division 
Slow Release Fertilizers, Controls, Seed, 
Spreaders 

Mike Layle (804) 565-2763 

Share Corp. 
Liquid Turf Maintenance Products 
Vehicle Maintenance Products 
Ed Howser (301) 465-8154 
Shemin Nurseries, Inc. 
One-stop horticultural distributors of nursery 
stock, fertilizer, irrigation, pottery & acces-
sories and interior plants. 
Al Fritz, Ken May, Lance Whitney and 
Don Smedberg Burtonsville, Md. 
(301) 792-45 31 Baltimore 

384-8988 Washington 
(301) 421-1220 

TESCO Turf Equipment & Supply Co. 
Toro, Olathe, Agrotec 
Len Mailloux, Bob Lynch, Gary Phillips, 
Larry Myers 
Baltimore 796-5575 
Washington 621-2975 

Turf Center, Inc. 
Sod & Sodding Services 
Bluegrass, Zoysia, Bermudagrass, Bent, & K-31 
Tall Fescue 
Emory Patton (301) 384-6300 

Please Support these Mîd-Atlantic Newsletter Supporters as often as you can. 

First Class Mail Mid-Atlantic Association of 
Golf Course Superintendents 

N E W S L E T T E R 

Claud Corrigan, Editor 
2236 Malraux Drive 
Vienna, VA 22180 

(703) 573-4931 


